SELECTMEN'S MEETING Feb. 23, 1987

Present were Selectmen Olson and Dodge and secretary.

At 8:00 David Wilson and Alex Noftsger came in to ask if the status
of 0ld coach Rd. was determined. FhexSskexkmen This road, which is located
behind the Joe Daniels Homestead and off of Laurel Lane , will probably
be declared as an abandoned road. The Selectmen will ponder the matter
and will notify Mr. Wilson by letter of their decision.

Road Agent, Almus Chancey, brought in several driveway permits. He
will meet with John Brown regarding the cutting of trees along Joe English
road, McCurdy road and Old coach Rd. hoping he can get a commitment for
the work to be done in the month of May.

Betsy Moore dropped in at 9:00 to offer any assistance as State
Representative at Town Meeting.

Harold Strong, chairman of Planning Board, came in to discuss the
driveway permit for a road entrance to the Messina subdivision. The
Selectmen signed the permit. Mr. Strong then asked permission to hire
Bart Mayer to handie Municipal problems. The Selectmen were in agreement
but suggested he talk with Atty. David Nixon as a courtesy gesture Lo see

if he would mind.

£
Mr. Strong presented a form to attend a seminar

goils and Community
Planning Course. The Selectmen recommended that a member of the Planning
Board and/or Conservation Commission attend.

The Selectmen reviewed a road study report of Todd's €orner Properties
subdivision located on N. H . Route 136 and Middle Branch Road. Also
Mr. Strong showed a map of a road proposal of theScobie Pond Development
asking for the road to be 20 feet wide versus 22 feet wide. This matter
will be discussed.

TOWN REPORTS WERE MAILED ON FEBRUARY 24, 1987.
Adjourned at 11:30 pm
Respectfully submitted,

Betty Hooper, sec.



